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Greetings from the East!

As the weather warms, I hope it finds you all well. We mourn the passing of our Past Grand Master, Richard W. Wierzba. The 
Annual Communication was on May 17th and four Brothers from Lakeville attended. There will be a short overview at the June 
Stated Meeting. Our Stated Meeting will be on Thursday, June 2nd, at 7:30pm. Dinner will be served at 6:30. Please RSVP for 
dinner to Fred Rowe (574-784-8948 / frowe@mchsi.com) by Tuesday.

We had a petition at our last meeting and the investigating committee has been appointed and the background check ordered. 
That being said, we will need to get ready for Degree work and knock off the rust.

We are going to the Bremen Firemen's Festival from June 14th - 18th with our new festival kit. We will be doing this jointly with 
Bremen Lodge. Brothers, this is a new effort by Grand Lodge to promote Freemasonry in our area.

Our breakfast was a success and we served 18 adults. Thank you to all who attended. Watch your newsletter because we are 
going to do it again.

On June 26th we will have St. John the Baptist Sunday at Lakeville United Methodist Church at 9:00am. All Masons and their 
families are invited to attend.
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It was nice to see everyone at our May meeting. I want to thank the men for providing the refreshments. We will have our next 
meeting on Tuesday June 7th at 7:30pm. The ladies will provide pizza and salad  in honor of the fathers and sons. I want to 
congratulate the newly elected officers for 2022 / 2023.

The Lodge and Star will be working the Lakeville Lions food booth at the 4-H fair this year on Monday, July 4th. We need 
volunteers to work from 11:00am-5:00pm and 5:00pm-11:00pm. Please call Chris Rowe at 574-784-8948 to volunteer for a shift.

Worshipful Master: Dean Shinneman - 574-835-7088 - jshinneman@yahoo.com

Worthy Matron: Beth Gargis - 574-277-3349 - zeusares04@gmail.com Secretary: Chris Rowe - 574-784-8948 - ckrowe@mchsi.com

Secretary: Todd Whitteberry - 574-309-2247 - twhitteberry@gmail.com

Message from the Worthy Matron

Message from the Building Committee

Dates to Remember:

Dates to Remember:

Message from the Worshipful Master

Thu Dinner (RSVP to Fred Rowe - 574-784-8948 - frowe@mchsi.com - by May 31st)Jun-2 @ 6:30pm
Thu Stated Meeting - Refreshments to follow the meeting.Jun-2 @ 7:30pm
Tue June 14 - 18 - Bremen Firemen's Festival BoothJun-14
Sun St. John the Baptist Worship Service at Lakeville United Methodist ChurchJun-26 @ 9:00am
Thu No Stated Meetings in July and AugustJul-7

Tue Stated Meeting - Ladies to provide pizza after the meeting in honor of Father's Day.Jun-7 @ 7:30pm
Fri 147th Annual Grand Chapter Session - June 10, 11, 12 - NoblesvilleJun-10


